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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S 

	FROM:         Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer
DEPT:           Information & Training Unit

PHONE:       (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:    www.odpem.org.jm


NEWS RELEASE #1
ISSUED ON: Wednesday, November 5, 2008 at 3:00 p.m.

Section of Apartment Building Collapses in Trench Town – No Injuries Reported

The Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) is reporting that a section of a two-storey apartment building collapsed at 20 Lower First Street in Trench Town. The apartment building, which houses four families, collapsed due to a structural failure. No one was injured in the collapse.

The Kingston and St. Andrew Parish Disaster Committee, along with the Ministry of Labour and Social Security (MLSS), the Poor Relief Department and the KSAC Engineering Department has responded to the incident. Welfare assessments have been conducted and comfort items, mattresses and blankets, have been dispatched to the affected families. Those affected are currently staying with friends and family members.

The relevant agencies have been contacted to effect clearance of the debris as it is a potential hazard.

The ODPEM and the KSAC will continue to monitor the situation, and members of the Jamaica Fire Brigade (JFB) are managing the incident site.

Contact: Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm
---END---














